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Before becoming a precinct chair, I served as an 
election judge for a couple of years and met many 
wonderful people. When my precinct chair 
announced his resignation, I was encouraged to 
become the precinct chair by conservatives I knew in 
the Republican Party. That was around the time the 
MAGA movement was being launched and I wanted 
to help my local party and Make America Great Again 
One County and One Precinct at a Time!

Why did you decide 
to become a 
Precinct Chair?

What do you enjoy about being a Precinct Chair?

I've served as a Precinct Chair since 2020 and have lived in Montgomery 
County for 32 years.

How long have you been a Precinct Chair?

I enjoy the team spirit and am having fun making an impact in my small area 
of Montgomery County. I enjoy meeting my neighbors, sending email alerts 
with information and action opportunities, block walking with like-minded 
patriots, and working the election day parking lot to directly connect with my 
constituents. I am enjoying the productive Montgomery County Republican 
Party Executive Meetings even though our party is currently split along 
ideological lines.

My husband and I are licensed specialized ministers 
in Grace International and serve as lead greeters at 
Grace Woodlands Church. We co-lead the Faith 
Votes Community Impact Team ministry. We enjoy 
cooking, fitness, swimming (me), spending time with 
our son and daughter-in-law, and researching local, 
state, national, and global news. We also enjoy 
serving at church and in our community.

We are especially proud of our son and daughter-in-law’s accomplishments. 
We're grateful to have the time and resources to write two books together, 

2 Busy 2 Serve: Set Yourself Free to Serve God, Family and Country; and 

2 Busy 2 Vote: Set Yourself Free to Vote Biblical Values (2busy2serve). We 
really love activating Christian Patriots and the entire Christian voter bloc in 
Montgomery County, Harris County, and surrounding area through the Faith 
Votes Community Impact Team ministry!

What accomplishments are you most proud of?

Contact me at cathie.locetta@gmail.com. If you're not in Precinct 71, click 
here to find your Precinct Chair to ask questions about getting out the vote in 
your neighborhood, other election-related questions, or generally getting 
involved in your precinct. Click here for Republican Party volunteer 
opportunities. 

How can people get involved?

FAMILY INTERESTS

My husband, Joe, and I have a son and 
daughter-in-law who live in Houston. Joe 

was retired by the Plandemic. I was a 
stay-at-home mom and freelance kitchen 
and bath designer. We have been 
repurposed and repositioned to work 
directly for God and country individually 
and often together.
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http://www.gracewoodlands.com/faithvotes/
https://www.2busy2serve.com/
https://www.mctxgop.org/precinct-chairs
https://mctxgop.org/get-involved

